
 
 

MAYACAMA CADDIE PROGRAM 
 
After carefully considering your safety and that of our Mayacama Caddies, we’re pleased to inform you that 
Caddies will be available on a limited basis beginning on Wednesday, May 20. Please review the following 
guidelines and protocols that have been adopted so that we may provide you with the services of our 
Caddies during the novel coronavirus pandemic.  
 
REQUESTING YOUR CADDIE 

• Use of a Caddie is optional and must be reserved in advance. You may request your Caddie by: 
o Calling the Golf Shop at 707-569-2915 and requesting a Caddie when reserving your 

Starting Time (required). 
o Calling the Mayacama Caddie Office at 707-569-2911. 
o Contacting your Caddie directly. 

• Caddies will be assigned as Single Bag Caddies unless otherwise requested. 
• Your Caddie will meet you on the Driving Range 15 minutes prior to your Starting Time.  

 
ON THE GOLF COURSE 

• During your round, your Caddie will practice appropriate Social Distancing protocol by staying at 
least 6 feet away from all persons in the group. 

• Your Caddie will carry your bag, provide you with the proper line of play and/or yardages, locate 
your golf ball, read putts and maintain the golf course. In order to minimize points of contact, club 
cleaning and golf ball cleaning will be the responsibility of the player. The Caddie may not share his 
or her towel. 

• On the teeing area and in the fairway, after providing the appropriate line of play/yardage, your 
caddie will position your bag in the appropriate position and step away six feet or more. Once all 
players have played, your Caddie will get out ahead of the group to complete his or her 
fairway/putting green responsibilities. 

• On the putting green, the flagstick may not be attended or touched, and must remain in the hole at 
all times.  

• If you are utilizing a golf car and a Forecaddie, your Forecaddie will provide you with the same 
services listed above with the exception of carrying your bag. Caddies may not ride in or on the 
Golf Car.  

 
PAYMENT 

• While cash remains acceptable, it is not without risk. Therefore the preferred method of payment is 
through the use of a Venmo account. Venmo is a mobile app designed primarily to send money on 
the go using your smartphone. To find out more about Venmo or to download the app, visit the App 
Store https://venmo.com/  

 


